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Additional Case Information:

Remote paperwork by  01/02/22. Site inspection carried out by  02/02/2022.

Fish that were transferred on 27/12/2021 and 28/12/2021 to Aird reported a 2.19% post transfer mortality. Further smolts have 

been transferred as of 12/01/2022 to the SW site Aird.

On 19/01/22, the fish in Stofinfisker stocked tanks 1,2 4 and 6 were noticed to be behaving strangely (loss of equilibrium and 

coming to the surface).  At time of incident water parameters were checked and normal for ammonia, nitrite, CO2, pH, O2, 

alkalinity and salinity. Monitoring of the stock was increased with staff being on site throughout the whole night. Water samples 

were taken when the change of behaviour was first noticed and further samples taken during the event. These have been sent 

away for heavy metals. 

20/01/22 - Mortality levels in the 4 affected tanks had increased to 90% and decision was made to euthanise the remaining fish 

with T.M.S. Fish were sampled for histology showed gill irritation and secondary liver and spleen pathology. Considered to be a 

toxic irritant to the gills - water quality or water bourne insult considered the cause. No conclusions but hydrogen sulphide 

thought to be the cause. The effected tanks have been cleaned and the pipes pumped through, Looking for a dead spot in the 

pipe work or bio filter. This is the 2nd cycle of fish through the site.

Mort removal occurring over two days and are disposed of in bins which are uplifted by Billy Bowie and taken to Dundas 

Chemicals Dumfries. This is a common process with Applecross site. With the resent increase mortalities, morts have also 

been collected by Fergusons Transport for disposal at Dundas

Fish in tank 7, Native Hebridean origin, showed similar signs at the time of the event but the mortality levels were far lower. 

This stock was not euthanised and have since recovered. No lethargic or moribund fish were identified during the site 

inspection. Mortality levels have greatly reduced post event and were only at 57 (0.018%) fish out of 321,696 at the time of 

inspection on week 5, 2022 (wb 31/01/2022).

Aquacen was only administered to the stock that perished/were euthanised. Fish remaining on site were not in withdrawal from 

Aquacen.

APHA were also present at the site inspection following reports by 3rd party.

Site thermometer used to take water temperature for biosecurity reasons.
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Inspection under the Animals and Animal Products (Examination for Residues and 
Maximum Residue Limits) (England and Scotland) Regulations 2015  
 
Medicine records were inspected and found to be adequately maintained. 
 
Inspection under the Aquaculture and Fisheries (Scotland) Act 2007 
 
The site was also inspected in accordance with the Aquaculture and Fisheries (Scotland) Act 
2007 with respect to section 5 regarding containment and escapes.  
 
On this occasion the site was found to be satisfactory. 
 
 
Please contact myself or the duty inspector should you require any further information or have 
any queries regarding this report. 
 

Signed: Date: 03/02/2022 
     Fish Health Inspector   

 
The Fish Health Inspectorate Service Charter detailing standards of service is available on the 
Marine Scotland website at https://www.gov.scot/publications/fish-health-inspectorate-service-
charter/ 
 


